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RSIPF investigates traffic incidents involving police officer 
 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at the National Traffic  

Department in Honiara are investigating two traffic incidents involving a police officer 

in a police vehicle at the Golf club and  Panatina road on 29 May 2021. 

 

It is alleged that the first incident occurred in front the Panatina plaza road. The officer 

was driving easterly direction when it collided with a white Toyota RAV 4 when trying 

to overtake it. The second incident occurred along the Golf club road. The said officer 

while driving the G-Plated vehicle hit the back of a blue RAV 4 that was travelling in 

front of him. 

 

Director National Traffic Department Superintendent Fredrick Satu says, “The two 

incidents was reported to police by the vehicle owners and investigations into the two 

incidents was carried out.”  

 

 Director Satu says, “A file has been established and the investigation is underway into 
the two incidents. The officer is yet to be serve with the Notice of Intended Prosecution 
(NIP).”  
 
“I appeal to the general public in and around the Panatina plaza and Golf club area 
who may have any information about the incidents to come forward to police to assist 
with the investigation,” says Superintendent Satu.                    
                                 

//End// 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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